
South Fayette Township Youth Football Association
Sunday, December 6, 2022
Association Meeting Minutes

Present:
Bob Julius (President), Ryan Kacsur (Vice President), Jaella Richard (Treasurer), Jaime Hick (Secretary), Niel
Loebig (League Representative), Scott Richard (Football Director), Lindsay Loebig (Registration and Rosters).
Vanessa Keller (Webmaster), Trisha Self (Fundraising Coordinator)

Absent: Leann Monz (Concessions), Kirk Wojno (Flag Representative)

President:

1. Bob attended a meeting with the township.  Discussed grants received and
community sports contribution to the future park/field renovations.  The township
will be expecting our contribution towards the end of next season (around $10k).

2. We need to send two voting delegates to the Jan. 10th township meeting. The
meeting begins at 5 p.m. Email Bob if interested.

Vice President:

None

Treasurer:

1. Bank account balance is around $44,000. There are some outstanding invoices
and we are set to end with $20,000 in bank.  Jaella added that we will not have
the expense of new pants next season.  We are in good shape.

2. Concessions made over $3,000 after money taken out to pay for refs and
concession stand supplies/expenses.

3. Bob noted that we need to figure out how much the flag program cost this year
(refs, equip., etc).  Jaella suggested looking into jerseys for flag that would be
recollected at the end of the season.

Secretary:

None

League Representative:

1. The next South Hills board meeting is in January.



Football Director:

1. All equipment collected.  Football helmets getting sent back to be reconditioned.

Fundraising Coordinator:

1. Fundraising was a success this year.  What was the final  amount raised, so a
goal can be set for next year?

2. Black Friday 3-day sale was a success!  We had 52 orders.
3. Super Bowl fundraiser again this year?  Trisha said her and Vanessa will talk and

figure it out. McClellends is booked for this year.  We can look into this event
(revenue, etc.) in the next couple of weeks.

Concessions Coordinator:

None

Registration and Rosters Coordinator:

None

Webmaster:

None

Flag Representative:

None

Old Business: None

New Business:

1. By law Revisions– Bob explained the process of revisions to be fair and
transparent to our members and families.  Discussion continued with how to
proceed with the bylaw revisions. Vanessa added that some need changed
before registration is opened.  Bob also addressed how by law changes need to
reflect any changes made by the South Hills Youth Football Assoc.

2. Family donated Steelers Tickets to be raffled off to benefit the Keller family.

Meeting adjourned at 7:27 p.m.  Next meeting will be in March.


